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Bill of Rights Forum Consultation,

Human Rights and Equality Unit,

Northern Ireland Office,

11 Millbank,

London 
SW1P 4PN

20 November 2006

Dear Sir/Madam,

Forum on a Bill of Rights

I write in reply to your consultation paper of 14 November 2006, enclosing by way of response an academic article I published on a bill of rights five years ago.

It is my considered view that: one, the UK government has discharged its obligations under the Belfast Agreement; and two, the Republic of Ireland would be required to follow suit if there were to be any bill of rights for Northern Ireland.

I also refer to the interdepartmental review carried out by the UK government, when it decided essentially not to add any additional rights (from other international agreements) to schedule 1 of the Human Rights Act 1998.

The problem in Northern Ireland is the failure to internalize the classic human rights in the European Convention.  This problem will not be solved by scattering badly drafted additional rights across the province.  

The political parties are, of course, at liberty to agree whatever.  However, there is no evidence that they agree on anything regarding a bill of rights.  

The Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission, in my view, has been acting outside its powers in promoting a comprehensive bill of rights, in association with the human rights consortium.  

I see no purpose in the establishment of a human rights forum.  It will simply bring together the NIHRC, their civil society supporters, and the political parties.  I predict no agreed outcome, and certainly no proper contribution to a human rights culture in Northern Ireland.  
Yours faithfully,
Dr Austen Morgan 
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